
Memorandum 
Agenda Changes/Supplemental Packet 

TO: MAYOR WYTHE AND HOMER CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: JO JOHNSON, MMC, CITY CLERK 

DATE: SEPTEMBER 14, 2015 

SUBJECT: AGENDA CHANGES AND SUPPLEMENTAL PACKET 

CONSENT AGENDA 

Ordinance 15-33, An Ordinance of the City Council of Homer, Alaska, Accepting and 
Appropriating a Code Blue Grant From the State of Alaska in the Amount of $95,500 and 
Appropriating the Required Local Match in the Amount of $84,500 for Replacement of Medic 1 
and Authorizing the City Manager to Execute the Appropriate Documents. Burgess. 

Written documentation on grant award for Medic 1 Page 3 

Resolution 15-080(S), A Resolution of the Homer City Council Awarding the Sale of the Camp 
Fee Collection Cabin to Pam Fleming of Homer, Alaska, in the Amount of $5,755 and 
Authorizing the City Manager to Execute the Appropriate Documents. City Clerk.Page 7  

CITY MANAGER’S REPORT 

Written public comments Page 9 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

Report from Vessel Haul-Out Task Force Page 11 

RESOLUTIONS 

Resolution 15-081, A Resolution of the City Council of Homer, Alaska, Confirming the 
Assessment Roll for Condominium Units in the Homer Natural Gas Distribution Special 
Assessment District, and Establishing Delinquency, Penalty and Interest Provisions for Those 
Special Assessments. City Manager.  
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Page 2 of 2 
SUPPLEMENTAL AGENDA  
SEPTEMBER 14, 2015 

Written public comments Page 13 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Voice consensus to changes under Agenda Approval. 

Fiscal Note: N/A 
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TO: Homer City Council

FROM Lani Raymond

41640 Gladys Ct.

Homer, AK 99603

DATE: September 12, 2015

RE:  Homer Beach Policy Review

There was an enormous amount of testimony from professionals and other citizens during the long 

Parks and Rec Commission's review of the existing Beach Policy.  A few points need to be reviewed.

The importance of berms along a beach needs to be emphasized.  When there are healthy, intact, 

vegetated berms in place, the area—wetlands and whatever is there—is protected from storm surges 

and other damage from high tides.  When the berm is not there or has been compromised in some 

way, the area above it is at the mercy of whatever storm damage may come along.  Be that years of 

high waves and storms or, worst case, a “100-year” storm.

The issue here on our berms, especially those east of the parking lot at Bishop's Beach is that those 

berms have been severely compacted and many stretches have no vegetation at all.  Thus the slough 

area, the water treatment plant, highway, and so on up from there, are in jeopardy should there ever 

be a really bad, “100-year” storm.

The issue before you is not primarily wildlife in the intertidal area.  It is not primarily erosion.  It is the 

compaction of the berms that should be of paramount importance to you and there is sufficient 

science to back that up. The protection of the area above the berms below Beluga Slough is in your 

hands.

At some point back a few years, before Katrina (2005), there were decisions made there which 

ultimately compromised the levee system which protected New Orleans. Most of the damage to that 

city was from the storm surge.  I'm not suggesting that we will have a hurricane here or that our soils 

or land forms are comparable, but it might be useful for the Council to consider what happened there 

occurred because of a storm surge and compromised protection of the wetlands surrounding the city. 

Weather is changing, overall storms are more severe, does the Council want to take the risk of not 

protecting these berms which protect our city?

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Lani Raymond
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